

NRC NEWS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200 Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

E-mail: <u>opa.resource@nrc.gov</u> Site: <u>www.nrc.gov</u>
Blog: http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov

No. 12-029 March 21, 2012

NRC TO DISCUSS UPCOMING EARTHQUAKE RE-EVALUATION APRIL 2-3 IN PALO ALTO, CALIF.

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission will discuss with industry representatives the recently announced earthquake re-evaluations of U.S. commercial nuclear power plants on Monday, April 2, and Tuesday, April 3, in Palo Alto, Calif.

The meeting will run from 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. PDT on April 2 and from 9 a.m. – noon PDT on April 3 in the Executive Briefing Room of the Electric Power Research Institute offices at 3420 Hillview Ave. in Palo Alto. Seating will be limited, so members of the public can also participate in the meeting via teleconference and webinar. For information on calling in or participating in the webinar, please contact Christopher Gratton at 301-415-1055 or christopher.gratton@nrc.gov.

The meeting will discuss the generic methods for both the reanalysis of each U.S. reactor's earthquake risk and the "walkdowns" of each reactor to identify any near-term actions for enhancing earthquake resistance. Each U.S. nuclear power plant will develop specific plans for these efforts in the near future. These measures are included in the NRC's recent information request to all U.S. nuclear power plants as the agency implements changes in response to last year's events at Japan's Fukushima Daiichi nuclear power plant.

###

NOTE: Anyone wishing to take photos or use a camera to record any portion of a NRC meeting should contact the Office of Public Affairs beforehand.

News releases are available through a free *Listserv* subscription or by clicking on the EMAIL UPDATES link on the NRC homepage (www.nrc.gov). E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's website. For the latest news, follow the NRC on www.twitter.com/NRCgov.